
TURRAMURRA PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter 
                                                                    Issue 7 – Tuesday 19th March, 2019 

                                                                                                    Term 1 Week 8 

Planning Ahead…   

 
      Mon/Tues 18th/19th March        - CARES Year 5 
      Saturday 23rd March         - Election Day – Cake and Book Stalls. 
      Monday 25th March         - Swim School Yr 2 commences. 
  Tuesday 2nd April         - Year 3 Excursion  
             
         

 
Office: 9983 9455 
School Security: 1300 880 021 
Canteen: 9440 0356 / OOSH: 9144 4769 
https://turramurra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Email: turramurra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Principal’s Message: 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Fee Schedule for 2019 will be sent 
home to all families this week. Please read it 
carefully. Prompt payment is appreciated. P&C 
Voluntary Contribution can be paid in two 
instalments. If you have financial difficulties 
please let me know and we can adjust as 
required. 

Year 5 have had a wonderful experience at 
the bike riding training ‘CARES’ this week and 
have gained a lot of skill and knowledge 
regarding safe riding and obeying all the rules 
of the road.  

Thursday 21st we will be celebrating 
Harmony Day. We have some lovely activities 
planned to help us remember that we must live 
in harmony and always be respectful and kind 
to all in our community. Children can come 
dressed in their national costume or wear 
orange (this is the harmony day colour.) 

NAPLAN practice tests will be held over 
the following weeks in preparation for the 
actual test next Term. The test will be online for 
both Year 3 and 5 with Year 3 completing just 
the writing component by hand. Information for 
Year 3 and 5 parents will be sent home today 
and further information is also in the newsletter.  

Swim Scheme is almost here and all notes 
and payments should now be complete. If you 
have not done so, please follow up asap. 

Our final Operation Art group worked with 
Mrs Plasto yesterday and had a lovely day 
painting and collaging. Please see the photo. 
Our finalists will be announced next week. 

Please remember to update your Skoolbag 
App as I have had some parents say they have 
not received messages. Google Skoolbag and 
download the App and request Turramurra 

Public School. The App is free for all parents. 
Thank you to P&C who pay for the service. 

The Year 3 excursion has been 
rescheduled to Tuesday April 2nd. We hope for 
a better weather report this time. Our apologies 
but the weather report for that day was so bad 
it was necessary to cancel as there was a high 
chance of lightning strikes and rain, which is no 
fun when you are outside.  

 

Have a great week, 

Margaret Foott,  

Principal 

 

 

 

Operation Art – Year 3 
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Message from the Deputy Principal 

GOT IT 

This week’s focus is on ‘co-regulation’. I 
believe you will find the information in this 
week’s Newsletter very helpful. 

NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy 
– important skills that each child needs to 
succeed in school and life. The NAPLAN tests 
are designed to help us make sure students 
are on track with their literacy and numeracy 
development. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 
participate in NAPLAN tests for reading, 
writing, conventions of language (spelling, 
grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 

Between 14th and 24th May our school will 
participate in NAPLAN Online. Students do not 
need to be computer experts to take the 
NAPLAN test online. Making sure students 
have computer skills is part of our school 
curriculum, and our teachers will ensure your 
child is familiar with the online format. To see 
the types of questions and interactive features 
of NAPLAN Online, visit the public 
demonstration site. 

If you have any questions about NAPLAN 
Online, please contact your child’s teacher. 

For more info: 

 How to support your child during 
NAPLAN 

 Information for parents and carers 

 Watch a video that explains NAPLAN 
Online 

 Subscribe to ACARA’S monthly parent 
newsletter, Parent Update 

 

Jacqui Gordon  

Deputy Principal 

 

“Bullying Now Way” – K-2 

Sport News  

Our final PSSA summer round was held on 
Friday and as advised previously, we have 2 
weeks off while the grounds are changed over. 
Winter PSSA begins on Friday in Week 10. 
AFL will always play at Foxglove Oval, Mt 
Colah, beginning at 9.30am this Term and then 
in Term 2, we move to the winter time of 1pm. 
Netball and Football draws are still being 
organised and will be communicated as soon 
as possible. 

Our Year 6 students have enjoyed 
engaging in the interesting sport of 
Orienteering this term thanks to the funding 
from sporting schools. This is being facilitated 
by one of our former students who is working 
with Orienteering NSW now. We are hoping to 
secure funding for Term 2 so that Year 5 can 
also experience Orienteering. 

Zone selection trials are well underway and 
many of our Stage 3 students have had the 
opportunity to participate in these trials, some 
progressing through to represent Hornsby 
Zone at Area. We have recognised these 
students at lines over the past weeks. 
Congratulations again. 

After school AFL continues today and as a 
special surprise, some VIP guests from the 
Academy will be visiting our students. 

Enjoy your week, 

 

Katrina McGuire & Reg de Jager 

Sport Conveners 

 

 

 

From the Office: 

Carparks 

A reminder – please do not walk through 
the carparks at any time. 

For people who insist on continuing to walk 
through the carparks - signs will be placed as a 
reminder that this is a danger.  Please do not 
encourage your children to break our school 
rules. 

If you have a Nanny or Grandparent who 
picks up and drops off your children, who may 
not see our Newsletter, could you please 
convey this message to them. 

 

 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
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Going home Messages 

If it’s possible, please do not call the office 
after 2:30 pm of an afternoon to redirect your 
children after school.  Sometimes, it can be 
very difficult to find children after this time, 
particularly if they are out of their classroom.  
We cannot guarantee that they will get the 
message in time. 

Spare Clothing 

If you have any spare ‘small’ clothing that 
you would like to donate to the office, it would 
be much appreciated.  We particularly require 
black or grey shorts and sport shirts for 
emergencies.  

Paying POP 

Please do not pay the following items on 
POP:  Canteen, P&C Items (eg. Mothers Day 
etc). 

If we receive payment for these items 
online, we will put the money into Fees In 
Advance to use against other fees owing. 

 

Thank you  

The Office  

 

Library News: 

The 2019 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge  

The Challenge has commenced. Students 
in K-2 are asked to read 30 books and students 
in Years 3-6, 20 books by 30th August. 
Completed books can be registered on the 
PRC reading log sheet or online. Students use 
their Computer lesson username and password 
to login at 
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html 

Book Covering 

Many thanks to the wonderful parents who 
have already offered to cover books for us. We 
really appreciate your help!  

We are always looking for new volunteers 
so please contact us in the library if you are 
able to offer your assistance. 

Borrowing Books 

Students are asked to please bring their 
library bag to every weekly library lesson for 
borrowing. 

 

Many thanks, 

Amanda Kynaston and Shelley Warren 

Teacher Librarians  

 

 

I Spy 

 

In the rubble a sitting duck, 

But could this be, a stroke of luck? 

In the distance I do spy, 

Something fly by my little eye. 

 

Maybe it might be a bat, 

But no, it’s too big and fat! 

There’s a chance it's a UFO 

But something's telling me “no, no, no!” 

 

Peering into the musty mist, 

Chattering teeth and clenched fist 

From the darkness, a rainbow of colour! 

“A unicorn?” I gently mutter. 

 

Lower and lower, it starts to land! 

I shut my eyes tight and reach out my 
hand. 

I crack one eye open to see it in my palm, 

It’s only a donkey! 

 

By Jett Wilson 

Age 9 

Grade 4 

Turramurra Public School 

 

 

Canteen Committee News: 

We are pleased to announce that Amy 
Biggs has joined the team as a Canteen 
Assistant and will be working each Thursday 
morning. 

 If you can help sell ice-blocks at the TPS 
cross country (Tues 7th May – Term 2 Wk 2) 
from 9.30am to 11.00am. Please let 
Haylee/Laura in the canteen know if you can 
help or email rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au 

  

Thank you for supporting TPS Canteen. 

  

 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/logon.html
mailto:rachelfryer@optusnet.com.au
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Canteen News: 

Thank you to all last week’s helpers! This 
week is the start of new prices for some items 
in Canteen. 

Helpers for this week are: 

 

Wednesday 20th March: 

Simone Mcnaught & Katinka Millar 

 

Thursday 21st March: 

Martine May, Fiona Makin & Vicky 
Sprainger 

 

Friday 22nd March: 

Jenny Stafford, Suzanne Miller & Lorna 
Bell 

 

Monday 25th March: 

TBC 

 

 

Thank you from the TPS Canteen 

Haylee & Laura     

 

 

 

Election Day BBQ – Year 3 Only 

Dear Year 3 Parents.  As you would all be 
aware there is a State Election coming up on 
Saturday March 23rd.  The P&C has allocated 
Year 3 the task of running the Election Day 
BBQ and we need your support to make it a 
success. 

We still have shifts that need filling so if 
you can help please use the link below.  All 
shifts require people to cook the BBQ and 
people to serve, so there is something for 
everyone  

Sign up now: http://signup.com/go/LkXRuxP 

If you are unable to volunteer on the day and 
would like to help, please get in touch with your 
Class Parent as there are many other things 
that need to be done.  Alternatively, we will be 
looking for families to donate cans of 
drink/bottles of water to be sold at the stall 
closer to the date. 

Thanks in advance for your support. 

Year 3 Class Parents 

 Election Day BBQ. 

We are urgently seeking drink donations 
for the TPS Election Day BBQ this Saturday. 
Cans of Coke, Diet Coke, Sprite, bottles of 
water and juice (pop tops please not juice 
boxes). 
Please deliver drinks to the main staff room by 
Friday afternoon. 

Thank you. 

 

 

http://signup.com/go/LkXRuxP
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Week 8 Band News  

      
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BAND COMMITTEE MEETING 

There is a Band Committee meeting on Thursday April 4th in the Staff room at 7pm. We would love to hear 

your feedback and any new ideas.   

 

Upcoming Band Calendar Dates 

Week Date 
Term 1 

8 Tues March 19 

Wed March 20 

Junior Band rehearsals  

Tuesday @ 7.45am and Wednesday @3.15pm 

9 Thurs 4 April Band Committee Meeting (Staff Room, 7pm) 

10 Fri 12 April 

Band-TBC 

ANZAC Day Ceremony, 2.30pm 3-6 COLA  

 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday  

May 26th 

Ryde East Music Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Sunday 

 16 June 

Wahroonga Band Festival 

Bands and Times TBC 

Save 

the 

Date 

Fri-Sun 

Sept 6-8 

North Shore Primary School Concert Band Festival  

Bands and Times TBC 

 

                          

                           If you have any questions or concerns please e-mail 

Band Director, Mr Rowland at tpsbands@outlook.com, or either of your Band Coordinators  

Kerry Medd or Liz Maund-Arnott at tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com 

 

JUNIOR BAND REHEARSALS 
 

Junior Band members have begun rehearsing together 

This week be ready to start playing your instrument 

On Tuesday at 7.50am and Wednesday at 3.15pm 

 

 

mailto:tpsbandcoordinators@gmail.com
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Election Day Cake Stall 
Dear Families 

For the Election Day cake stall, we are looking for homemade goodies of all kinds- big and small cakes, muffins, 
slices, cookies, biscuits and jams are all welcome. If you are unable to bake, then a donation would be most 
welcome! 

Cake boxes will go home with pupils in the week commencing 18 March. If you need extra boxes, they are 
available at the office. If you will not be using the box, please return it to the office (don’t throw it away). Some 
slice boxes will be available at both the office and OOSH. Please take one if you would prefer a slice box and 
return the cake box to the office for future use. 

Please write the name of your item and a list of ingredients on a label and stick it to your cake box. Please make 
a special note if your item is gluten free. 

Cakes can be brought to kiss and drop, OOSH or the upper staffroom from 8:30am Friday, 22 March. They can 
also be brought to the cake stall at the election on the morning of Saturday, 23 March from 7:30am. 

Many thanks! 

Year 5 and 6 class parents 
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